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Climate Parents of Prince George’s, supports HB 487, “School Pedestrian Safety Act” with amendments. 
 
Schools that are safe to walk or bicycle to are an important asset for our children. Studies have found 
that increased physical activity leads to improved academic performance.​1​ There is numerous evidence 
linking health and well being with increased physical activity.​2​ As students age and mature, being able to 
access school on their own also allows for more opportunities for extracurricular activities, an increased 
relationship with the learning environment, and a greater sense of independence. 
 
There are other benefits from decreasing the number of vehicles at schools, which would happen if 
schools were safer to walk or bike to. There would be a decrease in the amount of vehicles idling at pick 
up and dropoff, which cleans the air and is very important for people suffering from asthma.​3​ Decreasing 
the number of vehicles also will lead to less accidents involving personal vehicles and students, which is 
a concern given the high rates of distracted driving that have been observed at schools.​4 
 
One aspect of what Climate Parents of Prince George’s County is calling for is to end emissions from 
transportation in order to meet climate goals necessary in line with the science. While electric buses are 
clearly a major part of the solution, making sure that schools are easily and safely accessible by foot or 
bicycle is also a vital step in achieving this goal. And this legislation would lead us down that path. 
 
We do have concerns with inclusion of the entirety of the “HIGH–DENSITY COUNTY” under the 
mandate. While we understand that it is much simpler to determine compliance, there are portions of 
some of the counties included, such as the Hereford Zone in Baltimore County and southern Prince 
George’s County that are not developed enough to lead to successful walkable/bikeable schools. We 
would recommend relying on a metric based on housing density of the school zone to determine if 
compliance is necessary in these counties. 
 
We also find that 5-324 (C)(3) should include an evaluation of bicycle parking and other needed 
infrastructure (e.g., repair racks). No one will bike to school if they cannot safely store their bike. 
 
We encourage a FAVORABLE report with the recommended AMENDMENTS for this important 
legislation. 
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